Notice of Public Consultation on
the Issuance of a New Long-Term Care Home Licence
for Villa Colombo Homes for the Aged to be located in
Toronto, Ontario

The Ministry of Long-Term Care (MLTC) is reviewing a proposal from Villa Colombo Homes for the
Aged Inc. (the Proposed Licensee) for issuing long-term care (LTC) home licence for Villa Colombo
Homes for the Aged (the Home), a 391-bed long term care home located at 40 Playfair Ave in
Toronto, Ontario.

The proposal involves:

the redevelopment of the Home's 160 existing beds at the current site;

the 160 redeveloped beds will be combined with the Home's existing 125 beds to
create a 285-bed home; and

the issuance of a new licence with a term of up to 30 years for the operation of all 285
“‘New” beds at the Home following the development OR the issuance of a new licence
with a term of 30 year for the operation of 160 “New” beds at the Home following the
development.

If you have comments or opinions and would like to bring them to the attention of the MLTC, you may:

Present them orally at a Zoom public meeting, to be held on May 26, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. — 11:00 a.m.
There are two options to join this public meeting:

1. By Videoconference: Join online via the following link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82239164228

2. By Phone: Dial-in to the public meeting using the following Zoom dial-in information

+1 647 374 4685 or +1 647 558 0588. When prompted, please key in the participant
passcode 822 3916 4228#. Please key in any digit if prompted to provide a
participant ID.

Submit them in writing on or before June 9, 2023 by:

a) sending an email at LTCHomes.Licensing@hkstrategies.ca; or
b) sending by mail to:

Long-Term Care Licence Consultations
c/o Hill+Knowlton Strategies

50 O’'Connor Street, Suite 1115
Ottawa, Ontario K1P 6L2




Details regarding the consultation and meeting will be posted on the Long-Term Care Consultation
Registry located at ontario.ca/page/ontarios-long-term-care-licensing-public-consultation-registry on
May 11, 2023. You may also email LTCHomes.Licensing@hkstrategies.ca receive more details on the
meeting.

Please include the name of the LTC Home and quote Project #24-009 on all written submissions. As
part of the MLTC'’s review, the Director will consider all written and oral submissions before making a
final decision relating to the proposal.
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